
Scheduling Report – Rocky Mountain Lacrosse League

Having been asked to write a report for the meeting about last years schedule. There are several points to bring up.

 It seems a number of people wondered if I had been paid for this, to clarify at the meeting last January I volunteered. No remittance was received.

As I volunteered I did this from home and it was extremely difficult keeping track of requests and actions taken when they were sent to the GELC office or sometimes to my home, it made keeping things on track difficult. 

Some of the problems with the schedules where:

All teams where asked to provide Arena availability and requests but did not do that as requested. The schedule was changed several times to accommodate teams who did not put in their requests. After the first tentative schedule is out, and teams make any additional requests they should have to work with the other teams to make any final adjustments there should never be more than the first tentative schedule and the schedule. 

Some teams arena availability is so limited that it hampers all other teams.

Some teams were extremely understanding and open.

Double headers need to be looked at due to the low numbers of officials.

Better use of facilities on weekends makes sense with double headers.

Customizing the schedule to meet each and every teams individual requests is unrealistic, the league(s) needs to prioritize what requests should have precedence. Especially such things as no games during Stampede, teams requesting weekends off to travel to out of province tournaments, team requests to participate in games during minor tournaments, teams requests of specific opponents on particular nights. 

Playoffs need to be established prior to the commencement of the season.

Games should be heavier after the minor lacrosse season, and an eye for minor tournaments as well. 

Agreement should come on start time of games on Friday nights and if there are going to be Friday night games for teams traveling when they could play Saturday and Sunday. 

A deadline of early February needs to be established to have the league schedule in place for such things as adverstising and administrative matters in individual areas.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Haggstrom

